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Dear Mr.  
 
This is in reference to your interest, as counsel, in the case of your client, Mr. James. D. 
Muhammad, a former enlisted member of the United States Marine Corps., in reference to his 
application for correction of his naval record pursuant to Title 10, United States Code, Section 
1552. 
 
Regarding the request for a personal appearance, the Board determined that a personal 
appearance with or without counsel will not materially add to their understanding of the issues 
involved.  Therefore, the Board determined that a personal appearance was not necessary and 
considered the case based on the evidence of record. 
 
The final decision in his case is set forth in the Board’s report of proceedings, a copy of which is 
enclosed.  The approved changes to his naval record will be made by the Commandant of the 
Marine Corps (CMC)(Code MMRP), Headquarters, United States Marine Corps, 2008 Elliot 
Road, Quantico, VA 22134-5030.  Please wait at least 180 days from the date of this letter before 
contacting CMC about the status of your case. 
 
After CMC makes these changes, the Defense Finance and Accounting Service (DFAS) will 
make payment of any money that he may be entitled. 
 
Questions concerning money paid and/or the manner of computation should be directed to 
DFAS, not the Board.  Please do not contact DFAS until at least 90 days from the receipt of this 
letter.  If he has not received payment after 90 days, he may contact DFAS via mail at DFAS-IN, 
8899 East 56th Street, Department 3300 (Attn: COR/Claims), Indianapolis, IN 46249-3300 or 
call commercial 1-866-912-6488 to inquire about the status of his pay.  Also, he should 
immediately notify DFAS of any change in his mailing address. 
 
Lastly, he is entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require him to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.   














